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Since the Spring Assembly in Niagara Falls, I have been a little slow in gathering the materials to post on
the web and to make copies for the notebook. Our presentation was to introduce the new resume form
and to have officers and coordinators share the fears of stepping up to Area service and the faith that has
carried them through the journey. I hope that you will take time to read some of their sharings.

All presentations are on the website (nynafg.com). It might be good to review the “Responsibilities”
presentation with your groups at the District level. It covers responsibilities of District Reps and Group
Reps.

As DRs, are you talking about the upcoming Election Assembly and sharing the resume form with your
groups? You are the link between Area and groups. The updated job descriptions are also on the website.
In the past two Area Inventories, members have been concerned that it is the “same faces-different
positions”. Encourage your members to be part of the solution and step up to service and/or support
others who may be willing. Service sponsors are always available to help you succeed.

At the Fall Assembly, we will spend a very brief time talking about how Area Officers and Coordinators
rooms are booked and what is covered in the Expense Guidelines. [ am surprised by the many times
members question covering their GRs’ expenses for Assemblies. It was discussed in the Responsibility
presentation and is addressed in our Service Manual.

All levels of service are a commitment to ourselves and to the Area, District or Group. Why service? It
helps us see the bigger picture of Al-Anon Family Groups worldwide. Most of all, it is an amazing growth
experience for each individual.

[ have been keeping in touch with our Area Chairperson as to needs for presentations.

[ continue to write articles for the NHL.

[ assist in proofreading the NHL for members and for the web copy.

[ am a member of the Finance Committee, the Committee for updating the Assembly / Convention
Guidleines and the Committee for reviewing the Alateen Requirements and Guidelines.

[ am looking forward to this Election Assembly. Any questions, as to this position, feel free to contact me.

Love in service,
Connie D. Panel 43 / Presentation Committee Chair



